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NEGATIVE INFORMATION 

Negative, disciplinary, or derogatory material originating with the District shall not be placed in 
an employee’s master personnel file unless the employee has had a reasonable opportunity to 
review the material beforehand and discuss the material and related information with the 
employee’s immediate administrator or supervisor.  Employees will be requested to sign such 
material to acknowledge they have reviewed it with the understanding that such acknowledgment 
shall not necessarily indicate agreement with all, or any part of the material concerned.  If the 
employee refuses to sign such material, it may be placed in the employee’s master personnel file 
with a dated notation that the employee refused to sign such material after having been given an 
opportunity to do so.  Whenever possible, another supervisor or manager should be used as a 
witness to the employee’s refusal and should co-sign the entry along with the originating 
supervisor.  

Statements by the employee submitted in rebuttal to adverse material placed in their master 
personnel file will be included in the employee’s master personnel file.  The District may place 
other information submitted by the employee in the master personnel file if the District finds that 
such information is relevant to the employee’s work history with the District.  
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